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Dear Resident, 
 
A133 Cymbeline Way and Colne Bank Avenue – Invitation to Public 
Information Event 
 
As part of a Local Growth Fund (LGF) scheme we are redeveloping and transforming 
Colchester’s roads by improving local highways, footways and cycle ways to assist 
the transport network in managing the expected increase in movements generated 
by the housing and business growth in Colchester. In July 2014 Government 
announced the SELEP Growth Deal resulting in a £150m programme to be delivered 
from 2015/16 to 2020/21. 
 
Our proposals include: 
 

• Widening the section of Colne Bank Avenue between Albert Roundabout and 
Colne Bank Roundabout to provide two lanes in each direction. Engineering 
works will also include essential bridge strengthening improvements to 
Temple Bridge and Temple Subway. 
 

• Relocating the existing pedestrian/ cycle crossing on Cymbeline Way (west of 
Colne Bank Roundabout) and improving alternative pedestrian and cycle links 
within the area. 

 
We would like to invite you to come and view our plans for these schemes and ask 
any questions that you might have. We will be holding a public information event on 
the 21st October 2015 from 2pm – 8pm at Colchester Institute, Sheepen Road, 
Colchester, CO3 3LL, and we would be delighted to see you there.  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Highways 
 
 
T:   0845 603 7631 
E:  contact@essex.gov.uk 
W:  www.essex.gov.uk/highways  
 
 

http://www.essex.gov.uk/highways

